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To Whom It May Concern: 

Enclosed is a letter of notice from Solis Healthcare, LP regarding the projected change of 
ownership of Roxborough Memorial Hospital in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, and Warminster 
Hospital in Bucks County, Pennsylvania. The letter includes the information we understand that 
your agencies require to effect a change of ownership. If you require additional information, 
please call me at (717) 237-4833. Thank you for your assistance with these changes of 
ownership. 
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May 24,2007 

United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Attn: Licensing Assistance Team 
Region 1 - 475 Allendale Road 
King of Prussia, PA 19406 

ORIGINAL W A  OVERNIGHT MAIL 
VIA FACSIMILE (61 0) 33 7-5269 

Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection 
Bureau of Radiation Protection 
Radioactive Materials Licensing Section 
Rachel Carson State Office Building 
P.O. Box 8469 
Harrisburg, PA 17 105-8469 

ORIGINAL W A  OVERNIGHT MAIL 
VIA FACSIMILE (71 7) 783-8965 

Re: Roxborough Memorial Hospital 
Warminster Hospital 

To Whom It May Concern: 

Solis Healthcare, LP, a Delaware limited partnership, writes to advise the Pennsylvania 
Department of Environmental Protection, Bureau of Radiation Protection, Radiation Control 
Division (“DEP”) and the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (“NRC”), of the projected change of 
ownership of Roxborough Memorial Hospital (“Roxborough”) in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, 
and Warminster Hospital (“Warminster”) in Bucks County, Pennsylvania. On July 1, 2007, 
Solis Healthcare, LP will acquire substantially all of the assets and business of Tenet 
Healthsystem Roxborough, LLC, the owner and operator of Roxborough Memorial Hospital, 
and Tenet Healthsystem Bucks County, L.L.C., the owner and operator of Warminster Hospital 
(“Tenet”). 

Roxborough Memorial Hospital currently holds the following NRC and DEP licenses: 

DEP (Radiation Producing Machines) 10-01462 (expiration date: 10/3 1/07) 
DEP (Radioactive Material) PA-01 16 (expiration date: 2/28/14) 
NRC 37-13952-01 (expiration date: 10/30/09) 

Warminster Hospital currently holds the following NRC and DEP licenses: 

DEP (Radiation Producing Machines) 10-08558 (expiration date: 9/30/07) 
DEP (Radioactive Material) PA-03 7 8 (expiration date: 2014) 
NRC 37-18263-01 (expiration date: 11/13/15) 
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Solis Healthcare, LP, the new owner, is a newly formed entity based in Philadelphia, 
Pennsylvania. Its management team includes Robert G. Souaid and John J. Donnelly, Jr. Mr. 
Souaid has been active in the health care industry and an owner of various health care properties 
for the past twelve years. Mr. Donnelly has thirty-five years of health care experience, and for 
the past seventeen years has been the Chief Executive Officer of Roxborough, in which capacity 
he will continue after the change of ownership. Kathleen M. Farrell, the current administrator of 
Warminster, will also continue in that position after the change of ownership. 

Both hospitals will continue to operate at their existing locations under the current names. 
It is anticipated that the organizational and administrative structures within both hospitals will 
remain substantially the same. In fact, Solis Healthcare has agreed with Tenet to employ 
substantially all of the current employees of Roxborough and Warminster, and the personnel 
having control over licensed activities subject to the agencies’ oversight are expected to remain 
the same. Solis Healthcare is committed to provide the highest quality care possible to its 
patients and will abide by all applicable rules and regulations. 

After the change of ownership, it is anticipated that there will not be any substantial 
change in the facilities, equipment or procedures subject to the agencies’ oversight. It is further 
anticipated that there will not be any change in the use, possession, location or storage of 
licensed materials. Tenet has represented that the applicable records will be transferred to Solis 
Healthcare on July 1, 2007, and Solis Healthcare will maintain the records in substantially the 
same manner as before the change of ownership. 

According to the attached summaries from Kent Lambert, Director of Radiation Safety 
for both hospitals, there are no contamination or ambient radiation levels on site at either facility 
and there are not any open inspection and enforcement issues. Further, all surveillance items and 
records are presently current and will be current at the time of transfer. 

DEP completed an equipment inspection at Warminster Hospital on May 16 and 17, 
2007. The NRC completed its inspection at Warminster on April 12,2007. There were no 
violations cited in either inspection. 

The license contact person at both facilities will remain the same. In the case of 
Roxborough Memorial, the license contact person will continue to be Tina Scott. Her telephone 
number is (215) 487-4503. At Warminster, the license contact person will continue to be Beth 
A. Prajzner. Her telephone number is (215) 441-6816. 
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If you require further information to transfer these licenses, please contact either Ms. 
Scott or Ms. Prazner. 

Tenet Healthsystem Roxborough, L.L.C. 4 y  
Rdbert G. Souaid ~ o ~ i  GP LCC) 

By: Manager of the General Par(ner A of 
Solis Healthcare, LP John J. Donnelly, Jr. 

Chief Executive OKicer 

Tenet Healthsystem Bucks County, L.L.C. 

By: 
Kathleen M. Farrell 
Interim Chief Executive Officer 

Attachments 
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If you require further information to transfer these licenses, please contact either Ms. 
Scott or Ms. Prajzner. 

Tenet Healthsystem Roxborough, L.L.C. 

By: 
Robert G. Souaid 
Manager of the General Partner of 
Solis Healthcare, LP John J. Donnelly, Jr. 

Chief Executive Officer 

ucks County, L.L.C. 

1' 

Kathleen a. Farrell 
Interim Chief Executive Officer 

Attachments 
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If you require further information to transfer these licenses, please contact either Ms. 
Scott or Ms. Prazner. 

Tenet Healthsystem Roxborough, L.L.C. 

hn J. sonnelly, Jr. -/ 

Executive Officer 

Tenet Healthsystem Bucks County, L.L.C. 

By: 
Kathleen M. Farrell 
Interim Chief Executive Officer 

Robert G. Souaid 
Manager of the General Partner of 
Solis Healthcare, LP 

Attachments 



Dear Ms. Prajzner: 

This is in response to your request for information necessary for the transfer of the 
byproduct material license issued by the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission and the naturally 
occurring and accelerator produced radioactive material license issued by the Commonwealth of 
Pennsylvania, Department of Environmental Protection, Bureau of Radiation Protection, from 
Tenet to Solis. 

1. No, changes to the nuclear medicine technologist staff does not matter. Only 
changes to authorized users, radiation safety officer, and other individuals specifically listed on 
the license (e.g., some licensees have authorized medical physicists and authorized nuclear 
pharmacists specifically listed). That you are planning to continue with the same Radiologists 
means that you can respond that there is no change to authorized users and Radiation Safety 
Officer. 

2. All surveillance items have been completed and are up to date. 

A physical inventory of all sealed sources was performed 2/15/07 and 
again on 5/18/07. Although performed quarterly, 10 CFR 35.67(g) 
requires that this be performed semiannually. The location of all sources 
was verified and documented. No corrective actions required. 

Leak tests of all sealed sources for which leak tests are required was last 
performed 2/15/07. 10 CFR 35.67(b)(2) requires that this be performed 
semiannually. No sources were leaking. No corrective actions required. 

Daily and weekly radiological surveys are on-going. Independent surveys 
are conducted quarterly. Last independent survey was conducted 5/18/07. 

Quality assurance tests on the dose calibrator are up to date. These tests 
were last performed as follows: 

9 Linearity of response test - last performed: 5/18/07 (analysis not 
complete). Due again: August 2007 

9 Accuracy test - last performed: 8/28/2006. Measurements were 
within acceptable tolerances. Due again: August 2007 

3. Upon request, we will transfer any records we have to Tenet for subsequent 
transfer to Solis. If Solis plans to continue to utilize our services, we will retain the records for 
Solis, effectively transferring them by contract. 

4. There are no known sites with either fixed or removable contamination. 

5 .  There are no open inspection items or enforcement actions from the last NRC 
inspection. 



6 .  The license is being transferred and licensed activities will continue; therefore, the 
facility will not be decommissioned. 

Kent Lambert, M.S., CHP 
Director, Radiation Safety 



Dear Ms. Scott: 

This is in response to your request for information necessary for the transfer of the 
byproduct material license issued by the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission and the naturally 
occurring and accelerator produced radioactive material license issued by the Commonwealth of 
Pennsylvania, Department of Environmental Protection, Bureau of Radiation Protection, from 
Tenet to Solis. 

1. All surveillance items have been completed and are up to date. 

0 A physical inventory of all sealed sources was performed 2/12/07 and 
again on 5/4/07. Although performed quarterly, 10 CFR 35.67(g) requires 
that this be performed semiannually. The location of all sources was 
verified and documented. No corrective actions required. 

Leak tests of all sealed sources for which leak tests are required was last 
performed 2/12/07. 10 CFR 35.67(b)(2) requires that this be performed 
semiannually. No sources were leaking. No corrective actions required. 

Daily and weekly radiological surveys are on-going. Independent surveys 
are conducted quarterly. Last independent survey was conducted 5/18/07. 

Quality assurance tests on the dose calibrator are up to date. All 
measurements were within acceptable tolerances. These tests were last 
performed as follows: 

9 Linearity of response test - last performed: 4/5/07. Due again: 
July 2007 

9 Accuracy test - last performed: 11/28/06. Due again: November 
2007 

2. Upon request, we will transfer any records we have to Tenet for subsequent 
transfer to Solis. If Solis plans to continue to utilize our services, we will retain the records for 
Solis, effectively transferring them by contract. 

3. There are no known sites with either fixed or removable contamination. 

4. There are no open inspection items or enforcement actions from the last NRC 
inspection. 

5.  The license is being transferred and licensed activities will continue; therefore, the 
facility will not be decommissioned. 

Kent Lambert, M.S., CHP 
Director, Radiation Safety 


